
GLENDALE COMMUNITY COLLEGE DISTRICT

BUDGET COMMITTEE MEETING (revised)
MINUTES

July 28, 2009 

   12:00 – 1:40 pm

The Budget Committee Meeting was called to order at 12:00 p.m. with Ron Nakasone chairing.

Present: Sarkis Ghazarian (Guild), Paul Buehler (CSEA), Vicki Nicholson (Resource), Hoover Zariani (CSEA), Paul Mayer (Senate), Peggy Renner (Resource), Paul Schlossman for Dr. Rick Perez (Admin), Dr. Dawn Lindsay (Resource), Amir Nour (Admin), Mary Mirch (Admin)
Absent: Arnel Pascua (Admin), Poorna Pal (Resource)

 Guests: Isabelle Saber, Brenda Jones, John Queen, Trudi Abram, Lilya Avayan, Saodat Aziskhanova, Jewel Price, Joy Cook, Jill Lewis, Lilit Melik-Bakhshyan
Approval of the Minutes of the July 9, 2009 meeting was approved as presented.
	STATE  BUDGET UPDATE:
Ron Nakasone reported from the Eric Skinner e-mail that the State Budget had been passed by the House and Senate and the Governor is now approving and using his veto power to make cuts: 

· State reserves have been used to balance the budget;
· Borrowed $2 billion from local governments;

· State June employees’ payroll has been rolled over to July;
· Proposition 98 was not suspended; The K-12 budget was cut to avoid the suspension; no specifics are available;
·  $11.2 billion is to be paid to K-14 starting at the earliest 2012-13 with 8% earmarked for community colleges, with some restrictions (half CTE, half general purpose);
· The $115 million deferral proposed for 2008-09 has been increased to $163 million for community colleges and will occur in 2009-10;

· The $85 million cut to categoricals has been waived;
· $10 million has been augmented to Career Tech Ed;

· The student fee will be raised to $26/unit in the fall;

· There is $130 million available in federal stimulus funds that will backfill categorical cuts to $193 million;

· There will be no Growth or COLA dollars in 2009-10;
· The $120 million reduction to the PE proposal (noncredit rate) was rejected and replaced with a $50 million base reduction after apply $26/unit fee increase revenue;

· There is a $53 million property tax shortfall;

· There is a $21 million shortfall for student fees;

· There is a $40 million general apportionment shortfall.

· There is flexibility between categorical programs that are taking a 32% cut.
 MUST DO ITEMS:
The list of “Must Do” items developed by the Master Planning Committee that had been distributed at the previous meeting was reviewed again by the committee. This list included the following:

1) Simplex Fire Alarm maintenance contract @ $5,544;

2) Emergency Operations Center training @ $16,300;

3) Hazardous material disposal @ $15,000;

4) GASB45 actuarial @ $7,800;

5) 3M, Ex Libris, OLCL Maintenance Agreements @ $1,500.

6) Blackboard/Resource 25 maintenance agreements @ $53,000

7) Property/Liability Insurance @ $60k;

Paul Buehler inquired about the prospect of deferring Emergency Operating Training. Ron will look into it and report back.

ROLLOVER BUDGETS:
Ron said to better utilize money, the committee will look at Hourly Pay, Supplies, Services and Equipment budgets. There was discussion on Peggy Renner’s suggestion of creating a subcommittee specifically for this purpose that would report back to the Budget committee and how to select members for the subcommittee. 
OTHER:
The Program Review agenda item was tabled.

VACANT POSITIONS:
There was discussion on how to determine conditions for allowing managers to fill vacant positions (administrative assistants, etc.) and whether requests should come to the Budget committee. Sarkis Ghazarian said that leaving positions vacant should be part of the hiring freeze.  
Dr. Lindsay said that requests for new positions go through the various hiring committees but filling an existing position was approved at Administrative Executive Committee.  

Filling of vacant positions will be brought back to the Budget Committee for approval or for information.

The meeting was adjourned at 1:40 pm.
The next meeting will be held on August 13, 2009.

Minutes submitted by:

Mark Darcourt

Administrative Services
	It was MSC to approve funding the list of 09-10 Must Do requests from Fund 01 with the Property/Liability insurance request funded by the Self Insurance reserve.

Ron will determine via the TOPS codes how many accounts need to be looked at and bring back to the committee a list of accounts that fit the criteria.


